MINUTES
from Wighton Parish Council meeting
held on Monday 1% February 2016 at the Methodist Chapel

Councillors present Chairman S.Temple, Clirs J.Harrison, G.Brett-Reynolds, .
S.Trend, T.Green, J.Savoury.

Apologies for absence Clir. T.Guillory

Minutes and Matters Arising
Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 9" November 2015 were approved as a

correct record and signed by the Chairman.

Wighton Cemetery Car Park. Clir.John Harrison advised the Clerk that Tony

Keeble and Andrew Green were now able to carry out the work required at the
Cemetery. Clir.George Brett-Reynolds agreed to show them the changes needed
to the fencing and entrance to the car park and where to make a small gateway from
the car park in to the cemetery

Finance
The Clerk requested authorisation to pay:
Clir.George Brett-Reynolds £25.00 Village Christmas Tree
Wighton Methodist Chapel £15.00 Donation - electricity to tree
North Norfolk District Council £27.81 May 2015 Election charges

Planning - Carpenters Arms
Applications have been received from the new owners of the Carpenters Arms
as follows:
Ref: PF/16/0064 - Erection of single storey rear extension to public house,
demolition of outbuildings to rear and erection of detached two storey dwelling,
creation of new access and revised car park layout.
Ref: LA/16/0065 - Internal and external alterations to facilitate reconfiguration
of internal layout, rear extension to public house and demolition of outbuildings
to rear.
The two sets of plans were discussed in detail and it was unanimously agreed
to support both applications and the Clerk to notify the Planning Department
accordingly.

Correspondence
In addition to correspondence received and forwarded via the internet, letters had
been received from the following
Funding requests from Age UK and East Anglian Air Ambulance. As the
sum set aside for funding for the current financial year had been allocated,
both requests to be carried forward to the May meeting.
Norfolk ALC Newsletter regarding the Queen's 90" birthday celebrations.
Beacons will be lit across the UK. and it was mentioned that as with the
Jubilee residents may wish to attend the lighting of the beacon. It was
agreed to discuss the matter with the Fund Raising Committee with a view
to including this in their next Newsletter.

Any Other Business
Councillor Sophie Trend asked if any progress had been made with regard to our



